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Ref: Variation to a premises licence application from WM Morrison Supermarkets PLC for 

Morrisons Store, Coronation Road, Totnes 

Grounds for Objection 

1. Protection of children from harm 

2. Prevention of public nuisance 

3. Prevention of crime and disorder 

4. Public safety 

 

Substance of the objection 

I am writing as a representative of “Caring Town”, a project unique to Totnes, and convenor and 

chair of our two working groups which are relevant to this application. The two groups are 

concerned with the safeguarding of young people “Keeping Young Totnes Safe” and the second is 

concerned with the rough sleepers and street people in Totnes. 

We wish to lodge an objection to the variation of the alcohol licence to Morrisons store for the 

following reasons:  

 Our groups are concerned with the welfare of young people in the community and rough 

sleepers especially in respect of misuse of drugs and alcohol. We believe that neither of 

these groups will benefit from extended alcohol sales. We have concerns for their wellbeing 

already and can see no justification for increasing the risks to their safety by offering them 

more opportunities to purchase alcohol 

 We already have a Public Space Protection order in place ( alcohol) as anti-social behaviour 

related to alcohol has increased over the years. There have been several incidents including 

damage to shop windows , two valuable windows at the Totnes museum were punched 

through and threatening behaviour.  

 We believe that an extended  24 hour licence is likely to encourage longer drinking hours. As 

the shop car park borders the river path, we are concerned that people will congregate to 

continue their drinking in that area and put themselves at risk.  

Why does this matter? 

We believe that this will not support the safeguarding of our young people 

We believe that it would undermine the work done by the Connection Hub, the Street Pastors, SHDC 

navigators and others all of whom have made significant progress to support vulnerable groups in 

the town. 

Who are we and what are our relevant activities? 

Amongst many other initiatives Caring Town convenes two multi agency working groups: “Keeping 

Young Totnes Safe” and “Addressing the needs of rough sleepers and street people”.  

The two groups have representation from: the NHS, Public health, churches, town and district 

councils, Drug and Alcohol Services for young people and adults, schools, local children’s centres, the 

Totnes Community Hub,  Street pastors, the CAB and several local charities and organisations.  



Each group shares the same purpose which include ensuring strong lines of communication and the 

sharing of local knowledge. We are proactive in seeking new approaches and solutions to support 

the most vulnerable in our community. Agencies and groups attend voluntarily to gain added value 

over the normal channels of communication. 

In light of the above, we ask that you refuse this application 

Thank you for your attention 

Carole Whitty 

Convenor and chair of the Caring Town working groups 

The organisations listed under the heading above “Who are we?” have agreed that an objection 

should be placed through “Caring Town”. Should you require names please let me know. 
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